
St. Peter’s High school, B. C. Road, Jammu 

(Affiliated to CBSE) 

 

"Every good gift and every perfect gift comes down from above, from the Father of lights, with whom there is no 

variation or shadow of turning." (James 1:17) 

 

Subject: Reflecting on a Thriving Year & Looking Ahead Together 
 

Dear Parents, 

 

As we approach the end of the academic session, it's a time to celebrate our journey together. This year brought 

exciting changes in the second year of the implementation of the CBSE curriculum. We embraced this challenge with 

a positive outlook, knowing that “last year's words belong to last year's language and next year's words await another 

voice. And to make an end is to make a beginning” (T. S. Eliot). 

 

I want to express my sincere gratitude for your unwavering support. Your collaboration has been instrumental in 

fostering a learning environment where our children can blossom. They've grown into more knowledgeable 

(enlightened), skilled, and confident individuals, constantly striving to be their best versions. 

 

This session provided numerous opportunities for your child to shine. They participated in various activities, including 

CBSE initiatives, Sahodaya events, intra-school games tournaments, debate activity both in Hindi and English, mock 

parliament session, on-ground visit to factories, ashram-based activities, peace rally, charity drives, and the 

unforgettable themed Family Days. These experiences enriched them and helped them discover their hidden talents 

and potential. Witnessing their achievements fills us with immense pride! 

Student Enrichment Activities (SEA), Subject Enrichment Activities (SEAs), Periodical Tests (PT), Internal Monthly 

Assessments (IMA) for grade subjects, summer special classes, remedial classes, and engaging initiatives like 

competitive activities and No Bag Day (NBD) created a dynamic learning ecosystem. The management remains 

committed to providing all the necessary resources to empower our students. 

 

Dear parents, we've embarked on a collaborative journey to educate our children using innovative methods. We firmly 

believe that with your continued support, we can equip them to develop well-rounded personalities (holistic 

personality). 

 

However, we understand that not all parents are actively involved. We encourage you to connect more deeply with 

your child. Embrace their unique qualities (likes, dislikes, limitations, and talents). Be their constant companions, 

offering unconditional love and support. Remember, even the smallest word of encouragement goes a long way in 

building their confidence. 

 

Get Ready for a Fun-Filled Break and a Fresh Start! Here's what you need to know for the upcoming break 

after Term-2 End Examination and new school year: 

Picnic Participants: 
Hooray! Picnic time! For students whose parents have booked a spot, here's the schedule: 

Class UKG & Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Class 4 Class 5 

Day & Date Monday, 

18/03/2024 

Monday, 

18/03/2024 

Monday, 

18/03/2024 

Monday, 

18/03/2024 

Monday, 

18/03/2024 

Destination St. John’s Convent 

High School, 

Mandal 

Fatima 

Convent 

High School, 

Bishnah 

St. Mary’s 

Convent 

High School, 

Smailpur 

Holy Cross 

Convent 

High School,    

R. S. Pura 

St.Joseph’s 

Convent 

High School, 

Arnia 

Reporting 

Time 

09:00 AM 09:00 AM 09:00 AM 09:00 AM 09:00 AM 

Pick Up 

Time 

04:00 PM 04:00 PM 04:00 PM 04:00 PM 05:00 PM 

 Refresher Workshops (Mandatory): After exams, students in class 5 ABC will participate in a refresher workshop 

on Friday, March 15, 2024 from 9 am till 1:30 pm at the school hall to prepare them for the next academic year. Please 

ensure your child attends this important event to get a head start! 

Exams are over! Time to recharge and explore. Here are some ideas to keep your child engaged: 

 Dive into Learning: Encourage them to revisit textbooks, watch educational documentaries, or read articles, 

newspapers, and magazines. 

 Skill Up: Support them in practicing their handwriting and discovering better learning techniques. 



 Mind & Body Wellness: Promote activities like yoga and meditation for a well-rounded break. 

 Mark your calendars! Result declaration for all classes will be on Saturday, March 23, 2024, from 10:00 AM to 12:00 

Noon. 

 Gear Up: Don't forget to buy new books, notebooks, and stationery for the upcoming year. 

 The declaration of result will be on 23/03/24 (Saturday) in one shift.  

Timing: UKG to 9ABC – 10:00 AM to 12:00 noon. 

 Buy new books, copies, stationary items in time from the stationer from 20/03/24 and get ready with the proper 

school uniform. 

 Uniform Matters: From the first day (April 02, 2024), only the official school uniform is allowed. Girls in class 8 can 

use the holidays after T2 exams to get their uniforms stitched. 

 New Session, New Schedule: The new academic session (2024-2025) starts on Tuesday, April 2, with summer 

timings. Summer timing is given below: 

Classes Reporting Time (in Summer) Departure Time (in Summer) 

UKG, 1 ABC & 2 ABC 07:50 AM 01:45 PM 

3 ABC, 4 ABC & 5 ABC 07:50 AM 02:15 PM 

 No Bag Day: Tuesday, April 2, is a "No Bag Day" for all classes. Bring only lunch boxes, water bottles, and napkins. 

A Designated Student Pick-Up & Drop-Off System! For your child's safety, we've implemented since April 2023 a 

designated drop-off and pick-up system with two gates: 

 Gate Tawi: This gate is for parents who personally drop off and pick up their children. It will be operational 

throughout the day. 

 Gate Chenab: This gate is designated for students arriving or leaving via autos, matadors, or vans. It will be open 

mornings and afternoons, before assembly and after school. 

Remember: Gate Tawi remains open all day for your convenience. 

Great news! To keep your child engaged and challenged, we'll continue offering a variety of activities throughout the 

year, just like in the current 2023-2024 session. This includes Periodical Tests (PTs), Subject Enrichment Activities 

(SEAs), Student Enrichment Activities (StEAs), and Competitive Activities (CAs).  

On Mondays Second Weeks Third Weeks Third Saturdays Fourth Weeks 

Periodical Tests (PT) SEA (for Grades) 

Subject Enrichment 

Activities 

Student 

Enrichment 

Activities (StEA) 

Competitive Activities 

(CA) 

SEA (for Marks) 

Subject Enrichment 

Activities 

Important Announcements for the New School Year (2024-2025): 

 Regularity Matters: Attendance is important for success. Please submit leave applications in advance and utilize the 

school helpline (8899557625) for emergencies. Staying connected ensures your child doesn't miss out. 

 Meeting the Principal: Appointments are required. Call the helpline (8899557625) to schedule a meeting. 

 Pick Up Your Supplies: Fee books, leave applications, and Google Classroom codes will be available on the first day 

of school (Tuesday, April 2, 2024). 

 Great News for Parents: Reduced Cost: We've eliminated fees for Abacus, Embibe, Robotics, ClassEdge Smart 

Classes, and Self-Defense Education from the curriculum. This translates to reduced school fees (both annual and 

tuition fees)! The new fee structure is available upon request. The same will soon be available on the school website: 

https://stpetersjammu.org/ 

 Fee Payment Schedule: Annual fees will now be collected in one instalment, i.e., in the first quarter (April - June), 

while tuition fees remain quarterly. 

 A Friendly Reminder: To ensure a smooth transition to the new academic session (2024-2025), kindly settle all 

outstanding school fees by March 23, 2024. 

Uniform Update: 
 Winter Warmth: A new hoodie will be added to the sports uniform for winter months. It will be available for 

purchase in September 2024. 

We'll keep you updated on upcoming school activities throughout the year. Don't hesitate to reach out if you have any 

questions. 

Building on Success Together in 2024-2025! 
As we embark on a new academic year, we look forward to your continued partnership in creating a thriving learning 

environment for our students. Your support is instrumental in helping them excel in both academic (scholastic) and 

co-curricular (co-scholastic) areas. Together, we can equip our children with the flexibility and skills needed to not 

only cope with challenges but also thrive in the new session. We're excited to see what we can accomplish together as 

We look forward to a fantastic school year! 
 

God bless the Petrine Family and God bless you all! 

 

 

Principal                     13/03/2024 

 

https://stpetersjammu.org/


St. Peter’s High school, B. C. Road, Jammu 

(Affiliated to CBSE) 

 

"Every good gift and every perfect gift comes down from above, from the Father of lights, with whom there is no 

variation or shadow of turning." (James 1:17) 

 

Subject: Reflecting on a Thriving Year & Looking Ahead Together 
 

Dear Parents, 

 

As we approach the end of the academic session, it's a time to celebrate our journey together. This year brought 

exciting changes in the second year of the implementation of the CBSE curriculum. We embraced this challenge with 

a positive outlook, knowing that “last year's words belong to last year's language and next year's words await another 

voice. And to make an end is to make a beginning” (T. S. Eliot). 

 

I want to express my sincere gratitude for your unwavering support. Your collaboration has been instrumental in 

fostering a learning environment where our children can blossom. They've grown into more knowledgeable 

(enlightened), skilled, and confident individuals, constantly striving to be their best versions. 

 

This session provided numerous opportunities for your child to shine. They participated in various activities, including 

CBSE initiatives, Sahodaya events, intra-school games tournaments, debate activity both in Hindi and English, mock 

parliament session, on-ground visit to factories, ashram-based activities, peace rally, charity drives, and the 

unforgettable themed Family Days. These experiences enriched them and helped them discover their hidden talents 

and potential. Witnessing their achievements fills us with immense pride! 

Student Enrichment Activities (StEA), Subject Enrichment Activities (SEAs), Periodical Tests (PT), Internal Monthly 

Assessments (IMA) for grade subjects, summer special classes, remedial classes, and engaging initiatives like 

competitive activities and No Bag Day (NBD) created a dynamic learning ecosystem. The management remains 

committed to providing all the necessary resources to empower our students. 

 

Dear parents, we've embarked on a collaborative journey to educate our children using innovative methods. We firmly 

believe that with your continued support, we can equip them to develop well-rounded personalities (holistic 

personality). 

 

However, we understand that not all parents are actively involved. We encourage you to connect more deeply with 

your child. Embrace their unique qualities (likes, dislikes, limitations, and talents). Be their constant companions, 

offering unconditional love and support. Remember, even the smallest word of encouragement goes a long way in 

building their confidence. 

 

Get Ready for a Fun-Filled Break and a Fresh Start! Here's what you need to know for the upcoming break 

after Term-2 End Examination and new school year: 

Picnic Participants: 
Hooray! Picnic time! For students whose parents have booked a spot, here's the schedule: 

Class Class 6 Class 7 Class 8 Class 9 

Day & Date Friday, 

15/03/2024 

Friday, 

15/03/2024 

Friday, 

15/03/2024 

Friday, 

15/03/2024 

Destination Pavanatma 

Convent High 

School, Manwal 

St. Mary’s 

Convent High 

School, 

Ramkot 

Suchetgarh 

(R. S. Pura) 

International 

Border 

Patnitop 

Reporting 

Time 

08:00 AM 08:00 AM 09:30 AM 07:00 AM 

Pick Up Time 05:30 PM 06:00 PM 05:00 PM 06:00 PM 

 Refresher Workshops (Mandatory): After exams, students in classes 6 ABC to 9 ABC will participate in refresher 

workshops as per the schedule given below at the school hall to prepare them for the next academic year. Please 

ensure your child attends this important event to get a head start! 

Classes 6 ABC 7 ABC 8 ABC 9 ABC 

Days & Dates Saturday, 16/03/’24 Monday, 18/03/’24 Tuesday, 19/03/’24 Tuesday, 19/03/’24 

Arrival & Departure 9 AM &  1:30 PM 9 AM &  1:30 PM 9 AM &  1:30 PM 9 AM &  1:30 PM 

 

Exams are over! Time to recharge and explore. Here are some ideas to keep your child engaged: 



 Dive into Learning: Encourage them to revisit textbooks, watch educational documentaries, or read articles, 

newspapers, and magazines. 

 Skill Up: Support them in practicing their handwriting and discovering better learning techniques. 

 Mind & Body Wellness: Promote activities like yoga and meditation for a well-rounded break. 

 Mark your calendars! Result declaration for all classes will be on Saturday, March 23, 2024, from 10:00 AM to 

12:00 Noon. 

 Gear Up: Don't forget to buy new books, notebooks, and stationery for the upcoming year. 

 Uniform Matters: From the first day (April 02, 2024), only the official school uniform is allowed. Girls in class 8 can 

use the holidays after T2 exams to get their uniforms stitched. 

 New Session, New Schedule: The new academic session (2024-2025) starts on Tuesday, April 2, with summer 

timings. Summer timing is given below: 

Classes Reporting Time (in Summer) Departure Time (in Summer) 

6 ABC, 7 ABC & 8 ABC 07:50 AM 02:25 PM 

9 ABC & 10 ABC 07:50 AM 02:30 PM 

 No Bag Day: Tuesday, April 2, is a "No Bag Day" for all classes. Bring only lunch boxes, water bottles, and napkins. 

A Designated Student Pick-Up & Drop-Off System! For your child's safety, we've implemented since April 2023 a 

designated drop-off and pick-up system with two gates: 

 Gate Tawi: This gate is for parents who personally drop off and pick up their children. It will be operational 

throughout the day. 

 Gate Chenab: This gate is designated for students arriving or leaving via autos, matadors, or vans. It will be open 

mornings and afternoons, before assembly and after school. 

Remember: Gate Tawi remains open all day for your convenience. 

Great news! To keep your child engaged and challenged, we'll continue offering a variety of activities throughout the 

year, just like in the current 2023-2024 session. This includes Periodical Tests (PTs), Subject Enrichment Activities 

(SEAs), Student Enrichment Activities (StEAs), and Competitive Activities (CAs).  

On Mondays Second Weeks Third Weeks Third Saturdays Fourth Weeks 

Periodical Tests (PT) SEA (for Grades) 

Subject Enrichment 

Activities 

Student 

Enrichment 

Activities (StEA) 

Competitive Activities 

(CA) 

SEA (for Marks) 

Subject Enrichment 

Activities 

Important Announcements for the New School Year (2024-2025): 

 Regularity Matters: Attendance is important for success. Please submit leave applications in advance and utilize the 

school helpline (8899557625) for emergencies. Staying connected ensures your child doesn't miss out. 

 Meeting the Principal: Appointments are required. Call the helpline (8899557625) to schedule a meeting. 

 Pick Up Your Supplies: Fee books, leave applications, and Google Classroom codes will be available on the first day 

of school (Tuesday, April 2, 2024). 

 Great News for Parents: Reduced Cost: We've eliminated fees for Abacus, Embibe, Robotics, ClassEdge Smart 

Classes, and Self-Defense Education from the curriculum. This translates to reduced school fees (both annual and 

tuition fees)! The new fee structure is available upon request. The same will soon be available on the school website: 

https://stpetersjammu.org/ 

 Fee Payment Schedule: Annual fees will now be collected in one instalment, i.e., in the first quarter (April - June), 

while tuition fees remain quarterly. 

 A Friendly Reminder: To ensure a smooth transition to the new academic session (2024-2025), kindly settle all 

outstanding school fees by March 23, 2024. 

Uniform Update: 
 Winter Warmth: A new hoodie will be added to the sports uniform for winter months. It will be available for 

purchase in September 2024. 

We'll keep you updated on upcoming school activities throughout the year. Don't hesitate to reach out if you have any 

questions. 

Building on Success Together in 2024-2025! 
As we embark on a new academic year, we look forward to your continued partnership in creating a thriving learning 

environment for our students. Your support is instrumental in helping them excel in both academic (scholastic) and 

co-curricular (co-scholastic) areas. Together, we can equip our children with the flexibility and skills needed to not 

only cope with challenges but also thrive in the new session. We're excited to see what we can accomplish together as 

We look forward to a fantastic school year! 
 

God bless the Petrine Family and God bless you all! 

 

Principal                     13/03/2024 

https://stpetersjammu.org/

